
Overseas Trained Physicians (OTP) Assessment Subcommittee, Adult Medicine & Chapters  

 

Summary 

Fellows from the Adult Medicine Division and Fellows from the Australasian Chapter of Addiction 
Medicine, the Australasian Chapter of Palliative Medicine or the Australasian Chapter of Sexual Health 
Medicine in Australia are invited to express their interest in joining the Overseas Trained Physicians 
(OTP) Assessment Subcommittee, Adult Medicine & Chapters. 

Description 

The OTP Assessment Subcommittee play a key role in the assessment of OTPs by determining which 
physicians can work in Australia. Members of the Subcommittee can have a real impact on health 
service delivery and quality of care in the Australian health system.  
 
Key responsibilities include: 

• Interviewing OTPs to understand their overseas qualifications, training and experience 
• Determining, and sometimes modifying, requirements for OTPs to reach the level of an 

Australian trained physician in accordance with guidelines and policies set by the Medical 
Board of Australia (MBA) and RACP 

• Providing expertise relating to OTP assessment to the MBA, College staff and other College 
Committees (when required) 

• Monitoring of the OTPs progress through to Fellowship 
• Advising on key initiatives, projects and educational developments, as requested by the OTP 

Unit or the Professional Practice Unit. 
 
The Subcommittee meets monthly, up to twelve times per year. Most of the meetings are via 
teleconference or Zoom with one face-to-face meeting in Sydney. 
 
The Subcommittee is seeking to appoint a Fellow registered to practice in the Adult Medicine Division 
and/or in the Australasian Chapter of Addiction Medicine, the Australasian Chapter of Palliative 
Medicine or the Australasian Chapter of Sexual Health Medicine. The Fellow will be appointed initially 
for a three-year term. 

Apply 

Should you have any questions about this role or require a copy of the Terms of Reference, please do 
not hesitate to contact Sandra Dias at Sandra.Dias@racp.edu.au.   

To apply, please submit an Expression of Interest Form and an up-to-date CV to 
Sandra.Dias@racp.edu.au with the subject line 'OTP Assessment Subcommittee, Adult Medicine & 
Chapters – EOI' 

Closing date 

22 August 2022  
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